

September 18, 2021

Dear Mr. Secretary,

Please have this letter serve as my letter of intent to be considered for and to possibly serve as a member of the Aloha Section PGA Board of Directors.

Currently, I am the general manager at Pearl Country Club, where I am reunited with Indigo Golf Partners (fka Billy Casper Golf), whom I had worked, for nearly 25 years.

I have been an active PGA member for 27 years and proudly served our industry for 35 years. I feel strongly in serving our industry, community and each other as evidenced by my work experience, dedication, and commitment to serving. The following is brief outline of my experience and background:

- Served as the Hawaii & Asia-Pacific Regional Manager for Billy Casper Golf for 25 years
 - o Minami (Koolau) Golf Course receivership
 - o Coral Creek Golf Course construction and opening
 - o Grove Farm (Puakea) Golf Course construction, opening and operating
 - Ka'anapali Golf Courses receivership, renovation and served as PGA general manager for nearly 14 years.
 - Business development and consulting in golf industries in China, Vietnam, Japan, Korea, Taiwan,
 Macau, Hong Kong, Philippines
- New Ownership Transitions
 - Turtle Bay Resort
 - Luana Hills/Royal Hawaiian Golf Club Weinberg Foundation
 - Olomana Golf Links
- Coaching
 - Hawaii Pacific University Head Coach, Men's & Women's Golf Teams (2019 current)
 - Recruited by HPU to build a highly competitive and successful golf program at the NCAA
 Division II level in the PacWest Conference.
 - Punahou School Golf Program Director, 2007-2019
 - Oversaw eight teams and also head coach for varsity 1 boys' and girls' teams which grew to a program including 120 kids and seven coaches from grades 7-12.
- Board Member and Community Service
 - Aloha Section PGA served on the board from 1998 through 2010. In addition to being chair on various committees, I also served as:
 - President 2004-2005
 - Vice President 2002-2003, 2008-2010
 - Secretary 2000-2001, 2006-2007
 - Hawaii Visitors & Convention Bureau (HVCB)
 - Board of Directors
 - Golf Taskforce, committee member
 - Golf Committee member
 - o Maui Visitors Bureau, Golf Committee member
 - o Kauai Visitors Bureau. Golf Committee member
 - Oahu Junior Golf Association, board member
 - o Lanakila Pacific Oahu's largest Meals On Wheels program

- o Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation (JDRF), board member
- o Positive Coaching Alliance, board member

Should there be any questions that I can answer for you or the committee, I will be more than willing to answer them.

Mahalo for the consideration.

With Aloha!

Ed Kageyama, PGA General Manager Pearl Country Club